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The Board of Directors (the "Board" or the “Directors”) of Metech International Limited (the 

“Company”), wishes to announce that its subsidiary in the United States, Metech Recycling Inc. 

(“MRI”), had received a letter dated 14 May 2018 from the Department of Justice, State of California, 

regarding violations of the Hazardous Waste Control Law, Health & Safety Code Section 25100 et seq. 

and its implementing regulations at its facility at 6200 Engle Way, Gilroy, CA 95020. 

 

The violations include, but are not limited to, (i) the accumulation of universal waste for greater than 

one year; (ii) storage of hazardous waste in access of the allowable time; (iii) failure to maintain the 

facility to minimise the possibility of releases of hazardous waste; (iv) failure to close containers 

containing hazardous waste; (v) failure to remove mercury-containing components prior to treatment of 

universal waste; (vi) failure to add value to the closure trust fund within 60 days of the annual change in 

closure cost estimate; (vii) failure to provide annual refresher training to employees who manage 

universal waste; and (viii) failure to adequately label hazardous waste and universal waste. 

 

The Department of Toxic Substances Control of California (the “Department”), through the California 

Attorney General’s Office, had in the same letter invited MRI to a confidential settlement meeting to 

resolve this enforcement action. The Company has been informed by MRI that it will be attending the 

settlement meeting in order to resolve the matter expediently to the satisfaction of the Department. 

 
Company will provide shareholders with an update following the settlement meeting.  
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This announcement has been prepared by the Company and its contents have been reviewed by the Company’s 

sponsor, RHT Capital Pte. Ltd. (the “Sponsor”) for compliance with the relevant rules of the Singapore Exchange 

Securities Trading Limited (the “SGX-ST”). The Sponsor has not independently verified the contents of this 

announcement. 

 

This announcement has not been examined or approved by the SGX-ST and the SGX-ST assumes no 

responsibility for the contents of this announcement, including the correctness of any of the statements or opinions 

made or reports contained in this announcement. 

 

The contact person for the Sponsor is Mr Shervyn Essex, Registered Professional, RHT Capital Pte. Ltd., 9 Raffles 

Place #29-01, Republic Plaza Tower 1 Singapore 048619, telephone (65) 6381 6757. 


